




































 

Washington Township Health Care District, 2000 Mowry Avenue, Fremont CA (510) 797-1111 
Kimberly Hartz, Chief Executive Officer 

 

DATE: August 9, 2019 
 
TO: Kimberly Hartz, Chief Executive Officer 
 
FROM: Ed Fayen, Executive Vice President  & Chief Operating Officer 
  
SUBJECT: Improvements to 5 West 
 
 
The hospital is currently undertaking an upgrade of the patient floors in the main tower.  We 
started this work on 4 West.  As part of the renovation, we are converting, where possible, 
rooms from semi-private to private and making the finishes comparable to the Morris Hyman 
Critical Care Pavilion. 
 
As part of this upgrade we would like to improve the flooring and painting on 5 West.  This 
would include removal of all flooring in patient care rooms and hallways and replacing it with a 
vinyl, wood finish, similar to what we see on the 2nd floor of the main hospital and throughout 
Morris Hyman Critical Care Pavilion.   
 
This project was included in the fiscal year 2020 Facility Project Capital Budget in the amount of 
$250,000.00.   
 
In accordance with District Law, Policies and Procedures, it is requested that the Board of 
Directors authorize the Chief Executive Officer to proceed with the necessary contracts to 
complete the 5 West Improvements for an amount not to exceed $250,000.00. 
 


